LATEST UPDATE MARCH 2024

The Hall Family

Missionaries to South Africa

Dear Prayer Partners,

Thank you so much for praying for us! God is answering and doing
mighty works in South Africa.

We prayed for a city campus for the Bible College and God has
provided. | do still have some debt on the building (about $8,000) and
need some funds for renovating the building to work for classes etc.
But we are thrilled to be able to make this move into the new building
by next semester. Thank you for praying and giving toward this great
project!

We also just had our GRAND OPENING in our new building for Kuyga
Baptist Church!!! It was fantastic! We filled the building with even a few
people even standing in the back. Pastor Ryan Hayden from Bible
Baptist Church in Mattoon, IL preached the first service. At least 6
called upon the LORD to save them! After the service we baptized a young husband and wife that
had recently been saved! Then we went outside in front of the community and prayed a prayer of

dedication to God and cut a red ribbon in celebration and thanksgiving to God! It was a wonderful
day in the Lord’s house!

Also, thank you for praying for one of the young preachers that is in Bible College and finishing his
GED at the same time. He has put in many, many hours of study time for his first test and passed!
This young man, because of his home life, started school a couple years late and had failed one
grade. He was going to be in high school into his twenties so we gave him the option of doing his
American GED and going ahead and starting Bible College. So for some doing a GED might not be a
big deal but for his situation it was best and a big deal. He is a special young man that we hope to
see God use in a special way in the years to come. Please lift him up in prayer.

We are looking to take a furlough toward the end of this year or the beginning of 2025. | would like to
visit many churches. Let me know if you want me to come by. We also want to help our oldest son
Clark develop some independence, work a job, and do at least a year of Bible College in the states.
His desire is to be a missionary. He will be in his second year by the time we get to the states. Please
pray for him as well for a godly wife to serve the Lord with! We cannot say “Thank You” enough for
your prayers and support. We are genuiney appreciative.

Doing Our Reasonable Service,
Kevin, Corli, Clark, Hudson and Lana Hall
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